
Colorado Supreme Court Rules Committee 
Notice of Public Hearing and Request for Comments 

 
WATER COURT RULES 

 
Hearing to be Held,  
Wed., Dec.3, 2008, 3:00 p.m. 
Deadline for Written Comments: 
Wed., Nov. 26, 2008,5:00 p.m. 
 
The Colorado Supreme Court will conduct a hearing on 
proposed changes to C.R.C.P. 90 (Dispositions of 
Applications), and Uniform Local Rules for all State Water 
Court Divisions, Rule 2 (Filing and Service Procedure), 
Rule 3 (Applications for Water Rights), Rule 6 (Referral to 
Referee, Case Management, Rulings, and Decrees), Rule 11 
(Pre-Trial Procedure, Case Management, Disclosure, and 
Simplification of Issues), and a new Colorado Water Court 
Form, “Declaration of Expert.”  The hearing will occur on 
Wednesday, December 3, 2008, at 3:00 p.m. in the Colorado 
Supreme Court Courtroom, 2 E. 14th Ave., Denver, Colorado.  
The Court also requests written public comments by any 
interested person on these proposed rule changes.  An 
original and eight copies of the written comments 
concerning the changes should be submitted to Susan J. 
Festag, Clerk of the Supreme Court, 2 E. 14th Ave., Denver, 
CO 80203, no later than 5:00 p.m. on Wednesday, November 
26, 2008.  The Clerk will post written comments, as they 
are received, on the Colorado Supreme Court’s web site.  
Persons wishing to participate at the hearing should notify 
Ms. Festag no later than Wednesday, November 26, 2008.  The 
proposals are set forth below in a non-redlined version 
showing the entire content of the rules including the 
proposed changes. A redlined version showing changes marked 
to the existing rules is available on the web site of the 
Colorado Supreme Court and the web site of the Colorado Bar 
Association.    
 
 


